COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS CITY OF ATTICA

12-12-2022

The Common Council for the City of Attica met on December 12th, 2022, at 6:00 P.M.

Those present at the meeting were: Council Members; Mr. Larry Grant, Mrs. Valarie Maus, Mrs. Kaylie Carnahan, Mr. Scott Voorhees, and Mrs. Patricia Hargan. Also, present were Attorney Jud Barce, Mayor Duane Roderick, and Clerk-Treasurer Joanne Broadwater.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS:

 Hargan made a motion to approve the minutes from November 14, 2022, council meeting, Voorhees seconded, all were in favor and the motion passed.

CITIZENS PETITIONS:

None

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

None

DEPARTMENT HEADS:

Eric Swank Director of Public Works:

Was not present.

Police Chief Garret Miller:

- Handed out a year-end review packet.
- Officer evaluations completed.
- Officer Dillon graduates from the academy Friday 12-16-22.
- Two vehicles that arrived damaged have been fixed and will be outfitted. The third vehicle has an expected delivery date of July 2023.
- Alsop's has ordered a Chevy 1500 PU truck that will be donated as the SRO vehicle.
- Two bullet proof shields have been purchased with public safety money. One for each school.
- APD had 4237 calls for service from 1-1-22 through 12-1-22.

- The new body camera system was launched 5-19-22. To date 3705 videos have been uploaded.
- APD has lost 14 officers since 2014, at least one officer each year. In 2022 no officers left the department, and APD is fully staffed.
- Officer training is a priority for 2023.
- The APD held a mandatory training with the cities legal counsel, who provided the
 officers with necessary guidance to assist in ordinance enforcement.

Fire Chief Mike Little:

Ç.

Was not present.

Joanne Broadwater, Clerk-Treasurer:

- Handed out current financials.
- Handed out the additional appropriation ordinance for review, but not approval at this meeting.
- Provided a cyber security update.
- SRF water project bond closed on 11-18-22.
- General Obligation bond closed on 12-1-22.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

- Attorney Barce presented a Resolution amending the City of Attica's pay policy regarding the calculation of overtime. Voorhees made a motion to approve Resolution No 2022-1212A as written, Carnahan seconded, all were in favor, motion passed.
- Attorney Barce presented an amending ordinance regarding off road vehicles, no longer requiring ATV's being registered in the City of Attica. This Ordinance was tabled to January 2023.
- Attorney Barce presented Ordinance No 2022-1212 regarding the staggering of terms for elected officials of the City of Attica. This Ordinance was tabled to 12-27-22.
- Resolution No 2022-1212B appointing an authorized signatory for the Community Crossing Grant. Voorhees made a motion to approve Resolution 2022-1212B as written, Hargan seconded, all were in favor, motion passed.
- Mayor Roderick stated he and Chief Miller spoke regarding a recent incident at McDonald Park and felt it necessary to remind the residents of Attica about the city ordinance regarding juvenal curfews.

- Attorney Barce provided an update on property tax cancellation for a newly obtained parcel of property.
- Attorney Barce updated the council on city liens on a foreclosed property.
- Attorney Barce relayed to the council that Mark Little requested to turn over the
 enforcement of covenants on the subdivision he developed, to the city. The city
 council declined the offer, stating they were not interested in enforcing the
 covenants that are in place for the homeowner's association of the Golf Ridge
 development, that are more restrictive than city ordinances.
- Attorney Barce stated 3 easements for the water project are needed. Two have been obtained, the third with Dunham Woods is still in process.
- Attorney Barce provided an update to a necessary easement on Union Street.
- Grant asked where the UBO is on property on N. Perry St. Chief Miller stated the UBO would be served the next day.

NEW BUSINESS:

None

MISCELANOUS:

None

ADJORNMENT:

Roderick stated he had no further business and requested a motion to adjourn. The next Council meeting will be held Tuesday December 27th, 2022, at 6:00pm.

Maus made the motion to adjourn, Hargan seconded, all were in favor, motion passed, meeting adjourned.

Duane Roderick, Mayor

Joanne Broadwater, Clerk-Treasurer